
SAVE the DATES 
August 7-9: 29th Annual Conference on Dis-

tance Teaching & Learning (Madison, WI) 

August 19-20: CETL Summer Intensive Teach-

ing & Learning Workshops (in YU) 

August 26: CETL New Faculty Orientation (12-

4 pm in YU 201)  

August 26: CETL Adjunct Orientation (5-9 pm 

in Swenson Hall 3008) 

August 28: UW-S Fall Enhancement Day (in 

YU) 

Sept. 26-27: OPID Fall Meeting & CDDC Gath-

ering  (UW-Stevens Point) 

October 24 (Tentative): UW-S SoTL Reception  

October 2ð5: ISSoTL Conference: Critical 

Transitions in Teaching and Learning at Elon 

University(Raleigh, NC) 

October 18-20: 37th Annual Wisconsin 

Womenôs Studies Conference and 8th Annual 

UW System LGBTQ Conference - Knowledge In 

the Making: Women's, Gender, and LGBTQ 

Studies (Madison) 

November 1: Nominations due to CETL for 

2014-15 WTFS Program 

November 29:  Tentative date that proposals due 

for OPID Spring 2014 Conference 

December 5: First Year Seminar EXPO  

December 12: Celebration Breakfast for New   

Faculty Orientation  

Summer 2013 Teaching & Learning Intensive Workshops feature  

On Tuesday, August 20th, Dr. Chris Cherry will 

facilitate a seminar that will provide an overview of 

several overlapping 

and complementary 

paradigms related 

to academic advis-

ing, as well as the 

opportunity for 

participants to 

incorporate these 

paradigms into their 

own personal academic advising 

practice.  He will be joined by Dr. 

Maria Cuzzo, Ms. Olivia Seifert, 

and Ms. Jordan Appicelli .  Together 

they will provide the opportunity to 

add appreciative inquiry and student 

development theory to an academic 

advising toolkit. Additionally, this 

seminar will help each participant to 

develop a personal philosophy of 

academic advising, identify your 

current advising approach, and 

provide you with the opportunity to 

incorporate developmental, intrusive, 

and appreciative advising into your 

daily advising practice.  

PREVIEW of Issue 10:  July 2013   

Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning 

University of  Wisconsin-Superior 

Both articles continued on page 5 

On Monday, August 19th, Dr. Joel Sipress and Dr. 

David Voelker will show participants how to use a 

backward design process to move beyond coverage 

for the sake of coverage and into the realm of teach-

ing (and assessing) disciplinary thinking in both   

general education and disciplinary courses.  In this 

approach, disciplinary content becomes the raw    

material for an exploration of the key ways of      

constructing knowledge that constitute disciplinary 

modes of thinking. Assessments focus less on     

demonstration of content knowledge and more on   

the disciplinary application of content knowledge to  

authentic questions and problems.  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Facilitators Dr. Joel Sipress  and Dr. David Voelker 

co-authored an essay published in the March 2011 

issue of  the Journal of American History entitled, 

ñThe End of the History Survey Course: The Rise 

and Fall of the Coverage Model.ò The essay won the 

2012 Maryellen Weimer Scholarly Work on Teach-

ing and Learning Award.  

David Voelker Joel Sipress 

Maria Cuzzo 
Chris Cherry 

Olivia Seifert 

Jordan Appicelli 

Beyond Coverage: Backward 

Design for Disciplinary Thinking  
Best Practices  
in Academic Advising  

http://issotl13.com/
http://issotl13.com/
http://wsc.uwsa.edu/events/confer/annualconf/annualconf.htm
http://wsc.uwsa.edu/events/confer/annualconf/annualconf.htm
http://wsc.uwsa.edu/events/confer/annualconf/annualconf.htm
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Letter from the Director 

 

Dear Valued Colleagues: 

THANK YOU all so much for your ongoing interest and 

dedication to quality teaching and learning.  Our recent 

Summer Conversations on Institutional Culture Change 

and Academic Advisement demonstrated again that UW-

Superior staff and faculty deeply care about our lived     

student-centered experience.  This year was a busy one at 

CETL.   

At the campus level, we supported the year-long effort to 

prepare for our successful Higher Learning Commission 

accreditation process held this past spring.   

Our CETL programming related directly to teaching and 

learning and included marvelous and creative digital 

stories,  continued First Year Seminar growth, CETL 

August Intensives,  two Enhancement Days, Faculty Orien-

tation/Adjunct Orientation, ongoing event programming on 

multiple areas related to HIPS, a robust new emphasis on 

SoTL, more discipline and Jumpstart Summer grants and 

much more!  All of our programs are well attended and 

provide rich evidence of our communityôs interest in 

student learning.   

We look forward to exploring the concept of student-

centeredness more at the August 2013 Enhancement Day 

and to FULL SESSIONS this August on Backward Design 

and Academic Advising.  Watch for more details on both 

of these events.   

Coming soon in the full  

Issue ð in mid July: 
Looking forward to Fall 2013   

WTFS 2013-14 Projects of            

Fellows Beth Grbavcich and 

Daniel Mansbach  

Faculty College 2013 Review 

Summer Institute 2013 Review 

LTDC Representative Report 

LTDC Northwest Regional Tech-

nology Showcase Feb. 2013 

First Year Seminar Recap and 

Updates   

Digital Storytelling Spring 2013 

Check-Out Resources from 

CETL: Webinars and Books  

Green Bay Faculty Development 

Conference January 2013 

OPID Spring 2013 Conference 

LEAP 2.0 Conference June 2013 

Summer 2013 Jump/Move Ahead 

Scholarship Grants 

Discipline Grant Program and 

Spring 2013 Conference Updates   

Curricular/Co-Curricular Grant 

Program 2013 Updates 

CETL Spring 2013 Book Clubs 

January 2013 Enhancement Day 

in  Review 

Followup on June 2013 Conversa-

tions on Institutional Culture 

Change; on Academic Advising CETL is publishing this and future issues of the  

CETL Connection Newsletter on its website NEWS  

Visit CETL  
 at our website http://www.uwsuper.edu/cetl 

or our offices 2068 - 2076 Swenson Hall;   

Box 2000, Superior, WI  54880 

Phone:  (715) 394-8548 

Email:  cetl@uwsuper.edu 

Emily Levings 

University Services Associate 

Dr. Suzanne Griffith  

Coordinator of First Year Seminars; 

Professor of Education in the 

Department of Educational Leadership; 

As of February 2013: Interim Associate 

Dean of Academic Affairs 

Dr. Maria Cuzzo 

Director of CETL; 

 Professor of Legal Studies, 

Department of Human Behavior, 

Justice, and Diversity 

Mr.David Orts  

AudioVisual Production Specialistð

Senior, LTE 

Digital Storytelling Consultant 

Special thanks 

to Ms. Yer Vang, Student Assistant, 

 for all her help to the CETL staff. 

Meet the Staff of  

The Markwood 

http://www.uwsuper.edu/cetl
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Dr. Virginia Donovan 

Assistant Professor of 

French,  World Languages, 

Literatures, and Cultures 

 Department 

 

Ms. Mickey Fitch , 

Assistant Director of  

Residence Life 

Office of Campus Life 

 

 

 

Dr. Chris Cherry ,  

Director of Student Success 

 

 

Mr. Gary Johnson  

Assistant Professor of  

First Nations Studies 

Department of Human  

Behavior, Justice, and  

Diversity 

 

Dr. Karl Bahm   

Professor of History 

 Social Inquiry Department  

 

 

 

Mr. Brent Notbohm  

Associate Professor of  

Media Communication  

Communicating Arts  

Department  

 

 

Dr.Vicki Fingalson Madison  

Assistant Professor of Voice  

and Director of Opera  

Workshop 

Music Department 

Special Thanks to the CETL Advisory Committee 

At the end of the day, UW-Superiorôs greatest assets are 

our students followed closely by our staff and faculty in 

every way.  Together, we can do great things for our 

students, our campus and our community.  Enjoy your 

summer and see you Fall 2013 for another great year of 

programming!  Best,  

Maria  
Stalzer Wyant Cuzzo                                       

Fall 2012 ñ Spring 2013 Members 

Ms. Carolyn Caffrey Gardner  
Campus rep to System's Learning Technology Development Council (LTDC);  

Assistant Professor of Library Science (WLS)  

 

 

 

                Mr. Joe Kmiech III  

                    Director of Technology Support Services  

In addition to CETL Staff, the Ad Hoc 

members below attended meetings. 

Dr. Hilary Fezzey 

Campus representative to System's Office of  

Professional Instructional Development (OPID);  

Asst. Professor of British Literature (WLLC) 

Call for Proposals 
August 28, 2013  

Fall Enhancement Day 

òVisioning  Who We Are:   

Celebrating UW-Superiorõs Student  

Centered Traditions and Practices" 

July 5, 2013  

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION   

We have had some wonderful submissions already for 

the August Enhancement Day!  Please keep your think-

ing caps engaged and meet the July 5, 2013 deadline for 

submitting your proposal for break-out sessions to 

cetl@uwsuper.edu.  Thanks, Maria 

For details on features of the day and the submission 

process for break-out session proposals, go to page 6   

in this issue. 

mailto:cetl@uwsuper.edu
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I am the new UW-Superior Faculty Representative to the 

UW System Office of Professional and Instructional 

Development (OPID) Council. The OPID Council is 

made up of one administrative and one faculty representative from each 

of the institutions in the UW System. Maria Cuzzo is our campusôs 

Administrative Representative. OPID fosters faculty development and 

student learning initiatives. Some of the programs that OPID sponsors 

include: Faculty College, Wisconsin Teaching Fellows and Scholars 

(WTFS) Program, Lesson Study, Scholarship of Teaching and Learning 

(SoTL), and a statewide teaching and learning conference held in the 

spring.  

Maria Cuzzo and I participated in the OPID Spring Meeting on Febru-

ary 28 and March 1, 2013 in Madison, WI.  I want to share with you a 

brief overview of the main topics discussed at this meeting: 

·    UW Flexible Option 

UW-Superior courses: Communication and Art History general 

education courses 
·   Act 40 Budget Billôs 30 Credit Transfer 

·   Development of UW System SoTL Leadership Site 

·   Updates to OPID Website: http://www.uwsa.edu/opid/

OPIDreps.htm  

Check out the archives to view the wonderful WTFS projects of 

your UW-Superior colleagues. 

·  Update on WTFS Assessment Project 

 58.8% of the WTFS participants surveyed reported that the 

WTFS Program had major or transformative impacts on their 

careers. 
·   Online Education in the UW System 

Watch for collaborative efforts between Online Education, OPID, 

and the UW System Learning and Technology Development 

Council (LTDC) 
·    Book discussion of Claude Steeleôs book on stereotype threat, Whis-

tling Vivaldi 
·   2013 OPID Spring Conference, ñThe Value of Inquiry into Student 

Learning in the 21st Century,ò April 18-19, 2013 at the Madison 

Concourse Hotel.  

 

Here are some updates since the OPID Spring meeting: 
·    Nine UW-S faculty presented at the OPID Spring Conference. 

·    Eri Fujieda and Mary Lee-Nichols facilitated a CETL book club on 

Whistling Vivaldi. 
·   Our colleague, Maria Cuzzo, and Jennifer Heinert, UW Colleges, are 

the newly elected OPID Executive Committee members.  They will 

be serving with David Hastings, Regan Gurung, and Deb 

Hoskins.  Maria and Jennifer will be replacing Jim Robinson and 

Bob Eierman.  Please join me in congratulating Maria!   
·     Aeron Haynie, the OPID representative from UW-Green Bay and 

one of the current Co-directors for the WTFS program, has accepted 

a new position as Director of the Center for Teaching Effectiveness 

at the University of New Mexico in Albuquerque, NM.   
·    David Voelker, Associate Professor of Humanistic Studies and 

History at UW-Green Bay, has been hired as a new Co-director of 

the WTFS program. 

 

I am excited about this opportunity to serve as OPID Faculty          

Representative, and I warmly encourage you to e-mail me 

(hfezzey@uwsuper.edu) or stop by my office (Swenson 3090) to  

discuss teaching and learning initiatives on our campus and in the UW 

System. 

by Dr. Hilary Fezzey 

Assisstant Professor of British Literature  

Department of World Languages, Literatures and Cultures 

  Update 

http://www.uwsa.edu/opid/OPIDreps.htm
http://www.uwsa.edu/opid/OPIDreps.htm
mailto:hfezzey@uwsuper.edu


In the morning, Joel Sipress  and David Voelker  

will draw on case studies from various disci-

plines to introduce a backward design process 

that can be used to refocus course design on dis-

ciplinary thinking.  In the afternoon session, par-

ticipants will apply this process to one of their 

own courses, while choosing between two tracks 

ï either  1) General education courses;  or 2) 

Courses that primarily serve disciplinary majors 

and minors.  This seminar will help you clarify 

your learning goals, bring your assignments and 

exams into alignment with these goals, and better 

use classroom activities to cultivate the student 

learning that you value most. 

 

Dr. Joel Sipress is a Professor of History 

and chair of the interdisciplinary Department of 

Social Inquiry at the University of Wisconsin-

Superior.  He has published articles on the his-

tory of the American South and has authored and 

co-authored several articles on the scholarship of 

teaching and learning history.  

 

Dr. David Voelker is an Associate Profes-

sor of Humanistic Studies and History at the Uni-

versity of Wisconsin-Green Bay. 

In addition to having published articles on early 

19th-Century American history, he has authored 

and co-authored several articles on the scholar-

ship of teaching and learning history. 

He is currently co-director of the Wisconsin 

Teaching Fellows & Scholars Program (OPID) 

and of UWGBôs Teaching Scholars program.  He 

blogs about teaching and learning at http://

www.thegraybox.net. 

Summer T & L Intensive Workshops Continued from page 1 

August 19th ñ Beyond Coverage 

Dr. Chris Cherry  is the Director of Aca-

demic Advising and the interim Director of the 

Student Success Center at UW-Superior.  He has 

a PhD in sociology and a MA in cultural anthro-

pology, both from Texas A&M University. Dr. 

Cherry is an adjunct faculty member at both 

UWC Superior and the College of St. Scholas-

tica, and brings to UW-Superior many years of 

experience in teaching, academic advising, and 

higher education administration. 

 

Dr. Maria Cuzzo is Director of the Center 

for Excellence in Teaching and Learning and 

Professor of Legal Studies in the Human Behav-

ior, Justice, and Diversity Department. 

 

Ms. Olivia Seifert is an Academic Advisor 

and Recruiter for the Teacher Education Program 

in the Educational Leadership Department. 

 

Ms. Jordan Appicelli is the Campus Visit 

Coordinator for UW-Superior in the Admissions 

Office. 

August 20th ñ Academic Advising 
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OPID calendar for 2013-2014 

SEPTEMBER 26-27: OPID Council Fall 

Meeting & CDDC Gathering at UW-

Stevens Point 

OCTOBER 2-5:  ISSoTL Conference at 

Elon University, Raleigh, NC 

NOVEMBER 15:  2014-15 Wisconsin 

Teaching Fellows and Scholars ï 

Nominations due       

NOVEMBER 29 (tentative):  Call for 

Proposals Due for OPID Spring 

Conference 2014  

JANUARY 13-14: 2013-14 WTFS   Winter 

Meeting in Madison  ï Location TBD 

FEBRUARY 25-28:  OPID Council Spring 

Meeting in Madison  

MARCH 7: Nominations due for Faculty 

College 2014  

APRIL 16:  2013-14 WTFS final meeting 

in Madison 

APRIL 17-18: OPID Spring 2014 Confer-

ence in Madison 

MAY 27-30:  Faculty College 2014 at UW-

Richland 

JUNE 16-20:  2014-15 WTFS Summer   

Institute in Madison 

http://www.thegraybox.net/
http://www.thegraybox.net/
http://www.uwsuper.edu/hlc/employees/robert-cherry_employee1346009
http://www.uwsuper.edu/cetl/employees/maria-cuzzo_employee306089
http://www.uwsuper.edu/cetl/employees/maria-cuzzo_employee306089
http://www.uwsuper.edu/cetl/employees/maria-cuzzo_employee306089
http://www.uwsuper.edu/acaddept/edl/employees/olivia--seifert_employee1427360
http://www.uwsuper.edu/admissions/employees/jordan-appicelli_employee1420256
http://www.uwsuper.edu/admissions/employees/jordan-appicelli_employee1420256
http://www.uwsuper.edu/admissions/employees/jordan-appicelli_employee1420256
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VISIONING  and  STUDENT CENTEREDNESS  . . .  

Enhancement Day on Wednesday, August 28, 2013, will focus on 

visioning who we are and celebrating our student centered traditions 

and practices.  Begin your day with an inclusive morning coffee, treats 

and roundtable discussion in our beautiful Jim Dan Hill Library --- sit 

and visit with your campus neighbors about who they are, what they do 

and how we can all practice student centeredness every day.  Share 

your best practices in helping students learn and grow as people.  Move 

from table to table with pre-set conversation starters waiting for you to 

share!  Meet people you havenôt had the chance to meet before ---

relaxed, casual, visiting atmosphere.  No ñtalking at you,ò speeches or 

big presentations!  

All General Education instructors and those interested in General 

Education should plan to attend the GENERAL EDUCATION    

SUMMIT  at noon on August 28.  Hear the latest information about 

General Education work at UW-Superior and expand your teaching and 

learning practices. 

Choose from a broad array of great breakout sessions throughout the 

day on a variety of topics related to visioning and student centered 

practices or traditions.   

Wrap up your day with uplifting and inspiring digital stories at our Red 

Carpet ReVue event!  Sit back, relax and watch the creative genius of 

your campus colleagues. 

Do you have some great ideas for breakout sessions?  Here are some 

Enhancement Day threads for you to consider: 

¶ Supporting students everyday no matter where you are and what you 

do:  how do you do it?  Share the wisdom! 

¶ Quality teaching and learning practices across campus 

¶ Engaging co-curricular learning adventures  

¶ Dedicated support staff and program opportunities focused around 

students and their successful college experience 

¶ Retention and recruitment:  how to invite students and keep students 

here 

¶ Supporting holistic student learning:  curricular and co-curricular 

partnerships 

¶ Visioning our future:  where are our opportunities and challenges? 

¶ Inclusive excellence and campus culture:  building the community 

we hope for at UW-Superior 

¶ Scholarship and research:  living out the Boyer model at UW-

Superior  

¶ Assessment:  how do we know what we claim to know? 

¶ Strategic planning:  Superior Vision 2020 

¶ Creating hospitable climates and spaces for our students 

¶ Overcoming resistance to change:  dealing with external and internal 

pressures while maintaining your calm and dignity 

¶ Practical training sessions for campus administrative offices yet to 

be determined 

DUE  DATE  FOR  YOUR  PROPOSAL:   

July 5, 2013 by noon to cetl@uwsuper.edu.   

INVITED  PRESENTERS:   

ALL members of our campus community are invited to submit a 

proposal.  If youôve got an idea or a team proposal, send it in!   

The more, the better--- 

Fall 2013 Enhancement Day CALL For PROPOSALS - Deadline for Submissions:  Noon- July 5 

mailto:cetl@uwsuper.edu
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REQUIREMENTS  FOR  PROPOSAL  SUBMISSION: 

Names, titles, email and telephone numbers of presenter(s). 

Title of your session:  SHORT and CATCHY! 

Abstract of the proposed session for inclusion in the           

program:  What are you going to share? (1 paragraph long) 

Identify expected target audience of who might want to attend 

the session. 

60 Minute sessions will be the usual length;  if you have some-

thing special that might require a longer session, please specify 

this in your proposal. 

Submit your proposal for break-out sessions to 

cetl@uwsuper.edu. 

 by Noon on Friday, July 5, 2013 

If you have questions, please contact Dr. Maria Cuzzo at CETL at 

x8482 or mcuzzo@uwsuper.edu.   

Enjoy your summer and 

help us plan for a great 

Fall Kick-Off Enhance-

ment Day!   

Best,  

Maria  

CETL Activities in upcoming Newsletter 

See listing on 

page 8 of 

events and   

activities 

mailto:cetl@uwsuper.edu
mailto:mcuzzo@uwsuper.edu

